SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SUMMARY MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

ALUMNI ROOM, BROOKHAVEN GYM, AMMERMAN CAMPUS 

SELDEN, NEW YORK

MARCH 30, 2006

The meeting was held on Thursday, March 30, 2006 at 8:30 a.m. in the Alumni Room of the Brookhaven Gym, Ammerman campus, Selden, New York.


Present:

William D.  Moore


Trustee/Chair

Belinda Alvarez-Groneman

Trustee

John L. Kominicki


Trustee

Dennis McCarthy


Trustee

David Ochoa



Trustee

Frank C. Trotta


Trustee

Avette D. Ware


Student Trustee



Dr. Shirley Robinson Pippins

President, SCCC



Mary Lou Araneo


V.P. for Institutional Advancement



George Gatta



V.P. for Workforce & Econ. Dev.



Charles K. Stein


V.P. for Business & Fin. Affairs



Joanne Braxton


Assoc. V.P. for Campus Affairs

Ilene Kreitzer



Executive Director of Legal Affairs


Absent:



George Kane



Trustee/Secretary


Ernesto Mattace


Trustee

Guests:

Todd Stebbins
Representative from the County Executive’s Office

Tom Cunningham
Representative from the County’s Budget Review Office

Fran Siems
Legislative Aide to Presiding Officer Lindsey

Salvatore La Lima
Former President, SCCC

* * * * * * * * * *

The meeting opened with the pledge of allegiance at 8:40 a.m.
* * * * * * * * * *   
The minutes of the February 16, 2006 Board of Trustees meeting were approved.
* * * * * * * * * *
Chair Moore entertained a motion to approve resolutions 2006.17 through 2006.22.  Trustee McCarthy raised questioned about resolution 2006.19, which was withdrawn and tabled. The motion was seconded for all other resolutions and approved unanimously.
RESOLUTION NO. 2006.17          APPROVING BUDGET TRANSFERS

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees established a policy on the authorization of budget transfers, and

WHEREAS, according to that policy the transfers on the attachment must be authorized by Board resolution, and

WHEREAS, the President recommends the transfers on the attachment as necessary for the operation of the College, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the budget transfers shown as Attachment I are hereby approved.

**********

RESOLUTION NO. 2006.18          ACCEPTING A GRANT AWARD FOR A HIGHER EDUCATION SERVICES CORPORATION (HESC) FINANCIAL AID TRAINING GRANT 

WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College has received a grant award from the New York State Higher Education Services Corporation, in the amount of $7,175, for a Higher Education Services Corporation (HESC) Financial Aid Training Grant for the  period of January 1, 2006 through December 31, 2006, and

WHEREAS, the program provides for the meeting costs associated with financial aid and bursar office staffs’ student financial aid training on the rules and regulations of federal student aid and the grants, scholarships and loan programs administered by HESC, and

WHEREAS, matching funds are not required, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that a grant award, in the amount of $7,175 from the New York State Higher Education Services Corporation (HESC), for a HESC Financial Aid Training Grant during the 2005-2006 fiscal year, and completing during the 2006-2007 fiscal year, is hereby accepted, and the College President or her designee is authorized to execute a contract with the administering agency.

**********

RESOLUTION NO.  2006.20          ADOPTING A POLICY ON CREDIT CARD USAGE

WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College needs to insure that its resources are used in a fiscally responsible manner, and

WHEREAS, it is common for institutions of higher education to have credit cards available on a restricted basis for purchases that cannot otherwise be secured, and

WHEREAS, the policy has been endorsed by the Executive Council and recommended by the President, be it therefore 

RESOLVED, that the Policy on Credit Card Usage (Attachment V) is hereby adopted for immediate implementation.

**********

RESOLUTION NO.  2006.21          APPROVING THE NAME OF A BUILDING AT THE GRANT CAMPUS

WHEREAS, there is a need to name the new modular building on the Grant Campus of Suffolk County Community College, and

WHEREAS, it is customary to assign names so as to identify with local Native American culture or with local historic or geographic origins, and

WHEREAS, proposed names for the building were solicited from members of the Grant campus community, and

WHEREAS, a vote of the Grant campus community narrowed the choices to three names, one of which the Campus Dean and the Vice President for Academic and Student Affairs have endorsed and the President recommends, be it therefore 

RESOLVED, that the new modular building be named “Asharoken” in recognition of Native American culture indigenous to Suffolk County.

**********

RESOLUTION NO. 2006. 22     AMENDING THE COLLEGE BUDGET FOR AN EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITY PROGRAM GRANT    

WHEREAS, the 2005-2006 College operating budget provides $74,800 from the State University of New York for an Educational Opportunity Program grant, and

WHEREAS, the grant award has been increased by $42,652 for a Pre-Freshman Summer Program, bringing the total amount of the grant award to $117,452, and

RESOLUTION NO. 2006.22 continued
WHEREAS, matching funds are provided for in the College operating budget, be it therefore 

RESOLVED, that the 2005-2006 College budget be amended to reflect the award increase in the amount of $42,652, from the State University of New York for an Educational Opportunity Program, and the College president or her designee is authorized to execute a contract with the administering agency.
TABLED

RESOLUTION NO.  2006.19          ADOPTING THE UPDATED AND REVISED INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY POLICIES AND GUIDELINES

WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College’s technology policies and guidelines were last updated and revised in 2005, and

WHEREAS, the College’s Computing Council Policy Subcommittee recommends that the policies and guidelines be updated and revised in light of recent changes in state law, and

WHEREAS, updated and revised policies and regulations have been developed by the College Computing Council Policy Subcommittee, endorsed by the Executive Council and recommended by the President, be it therefore 

RESOLVED, that the Information Technology Policy and Guidelines for Faculty, Staff and Administrators (Attachment II), the Information Technology Policy and Guidelines for Students (Attachment III) and the Information Technology Policy and Guidelines for Guests (Attachment IV) are hereby adopted for immediate implementation.

* * * * * * * * * * 
Motion to recess the Board of Trustees meeting and convene the Board of Directors meeting was approved.  

* * * * * * * * * * 

The meeting of the Board of Trustees meeting was reopened.
* * * * * * * * * *

Charles Stein, Vice President for Business and Financial Affairs, presented considerations for the College’s 2006-2007 operating budget.  He discussed the increased expenditures the College will face next year for salaries and benefits, the lease and start-up costs for the Culinary Arts Center, the additional costs for the enterprise technology system, the increased energy costs and equipment and infrastructure needs.  He described the mission essential positions that are needed to meet the College’s strategic needs, including 3 public safety positions, 3 facility positions, 3 clerical positions, a PA for Culinary Arts and a counselor for college success.  He commented that additional nursing positions would be funded through agreements reached with local hospitals.  Vice President Stein also mentioned the need to increase the College’s reserve fund.
* * * * * * * * * *

George Gatta, Vice President for Workforce and Economic Development, expressed thanks to the College staff and unions for their budget support and advocacy efforts and extended special thanks to Student Trustee Avette Ware for her efforts representing the student body at SUNY Day earlier in March.  Vice President Gatta thanked Senator LaValle and Assemblyman Alessi for their help in securing over $253,000 for the Eastern Campus and the Culinary Arts Center.  He further noted that $273,000 was also acquired for a college fire suppression system.  Vice President Gatta commented that all additional funding is a step in the right direction for high need and technical programs. In addition, he noted that TAP aid was fully restored in the State budget. 
* * * * * * * * * *
Dr. Pippins presented the College budget to the Trustees.  She stated that an investment in SCCC is an investment in Suffolk County.  She thanked Senator LaValle for his continuing efforts on behalf of proponents in higher education for committing to a $175 increase for 2006-2007.  The College will be asking Suffolk County for a 7.44 percent increase in funding, which averages an additional 43 cents a month per household.  This increased funding will address major Suffolk County priorities including healthcare, workforce development and providing high quality affordable higher education.  She expressed the need to replace 40 year old furniture in the Islip Arts building and the continued need for state of the art technology college-wide.  Dr. Pippins urged the State and County to be partners to achieve the planned one third cost sharing for higher education.  
Vice President Stein noted that the College does not have all of the updated information on estimated health insurance costs yet and, thus, cannot fully analyze the effects of these costs on the College budget.  He further spoke about requested positions in the budget and added that one group was fully funded by hospital partnerships.  He answered concerns raised by Trustee Ochoa on these partnerships.  Trustee Kominicki asked about comparison between new health insurance and prior plan’s rates.  He also asked about impact on College’s reserves on accreditation.  Mr. Stein answered that numbers are fluid and set by NY State.  He stated that a total of $1 a month can go a long way and is considerably less than what local school districts ask for.  
Trustee McCarthy added that, as part of the Board of Trustees, members should wear the institution on their sleeve and show the Suffolk County Legislature all the good things that are being done at the College.  He said College should be very clear in this effort.
* * * * * * * * * * 

Chair Moore recognized Ted Klubinski, Director of Development and Alumni Affairs.  Ted spoke about current and ongoing fundraising efforts through the annual fund.  He stated that payroll deduction will begin shortly for any College employee who wishes to participate.  He urged the Board members to pledge lead gifts today and distributed envelopes.  Dr. Pippins thanked Vice Chair Walter Hazlitt for his donation and leadership role in this matter.

Chair Moore thanked Trustee Ware for her leadership efforts on behalf of the budget campaign.  He recognized former SCCC President Sal La Lima in attendance today and told the Board that Mr. La Lima’s court case was settled favorably and that the decision recognized the autonomy of the Board of Trustees to set salaries.

Chair Moore asked the College to create a working team to consider resources, land, sponsors and the College strategic plan when presented with opportunities for land development.  

* * * * * * * * * * 
Trustee McCarthy asked if a former trustee could continue to receive minutes by mail.  Student Trustee Ware spoke of a successful March 15 Student Government Town Hall meeting and a current budget letter writing campaign.  Chair Moore spoke of an upcoming NYCCT conference being held in Saratoga, New York, at which Mary Lou Araneo, Vice President for Institutional Advancement, had been invited to be a panelist.  Trustee Trotta asked to review non-returning student results.

Dr. Pippins informed the Board of the upcoming Legislator Appreciation Days on April 17 at the Eastern Campus and April 18 at the Grant and Ammerman Campuses.  
President Pippins asked for a sense of the Board to proceed with the budget.  It was approved unanimously.  

* * * * * * * * * *

Chair Moore entertained a motion to go into executive session at 10 a.m. to discuss collective bargaining, litigation and contract negotiations.  

* * * * * * * * * *

The Board returned to public session at 10:58 a.m. and the meeting was adjourned.

* * * * * * * * * * 
The next regular meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held on Thursday, April 20, 2006 at the Ammerman Campus.








Respectfully submitted,








George Kane








Secretary








Board of Trustees
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